
Dear parents, carers and children, 

We’ve had another busy week in school. Y6 children continue to prepare for their SATs, and the Y2 children have been busy working hard 

for their quizzes. We held SATs information sessions for parents and the PPTs were emailed out to the parents. If you have any queries 

about the upcoming SATs, please do not hesitate to ask. Thank you for all your support with these. The overriding message is to keep      

reading with your children (this has the biggest impact on everything) and build in lots of time for fun and relaxation.  

On Monday, we welcomed Franko and Caroline from StoneCrabs Theatre, who led a workshop on    respect with 

Ivy Bee class. Lots of areas were explored, including what disrespect and respect looks like, why people might 

show disrespect and to who, and the use of words used in a derogatory way. Franko and Caroline have lived 

experience (both are gay, and Franko has also experienced prejudice due to his Brazilian accent), and the chil-

dren were really interested in finding out more about their lives. The children were also brave in sharing some 

of their experiences, including instances where they might have experienced or seen disrespect, or where they 

feel confident to be themselves in their own way. I was hugely impressed with the children’s responses, 

thoughts and ideas; they listened to Franko, Caroline and each other with respect and participated in the discussions with maturity. Thank 

you to the children and to Franko and Caroline for a worthwhile afternoon (see later in this Buzz for more photos). 

Bumble Bee class have had some fun times in their Art lessons this week. Year 1 and 2 Bumble Bees studied the work of Zaria Forman 

today, and then worked together to create our own collaborative piece of art, based on drawing water. They started with drawing a         

continuous line, and then added colours and textures using some of the drawing techniques they've been learning. Meanwhile, the         

Reception Bumble Bees have been practising their scissor skills, exploring a range of different materials and discussing which ones were easy 

and which were more tricky to cut. See later in this Buzz for more photos. Well done, Bumble Bee class! 

This morning, we were very excited to hear two of our children on BBC Radio Solent! Leigh and Anna were invited onto 

Alun Newman’s show to talk about their experiences as bell ringers. He was fascinated to hear all about it, and we were 

very proud indeed of Leigh and Anna’s confidence in talking on the radio. Thank you to Mrs Jones for facilitating this. 

Details of how to listen to this on the app will be sent out next week. Well done, Leigh, Anna and Mrs Jones! 

Next Friday, we will be carrying out our very own Coronation Celebrations. You received a letter last week with details about the event, 

which will include coronation activities in the morning, a street party picnic lunch on the playground, and a family fun afternoon on the field, 

to which you are all invited. Please return the reply slip on the letter if you haven’t already done so. We look forward to seeing you there! 

I hope you all have a lovely long Bank Holiday weekend, and I look forward to seeing you on Tuesday (or Wednesday if your 

class is closed on Tuesday due to the strike action taking place). 

Best wishes,  

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship theme is Friendship—Encouraging One   

Another 

 

 

Prayer of encouragement 

Lord Jesus, thank you for the gift of our friends. At every 

opportunity, help us to… 

Encourage one another and build each other up. 

Make us aware when our friends are sad or feel that they 

have failed. Help us to… 

Encourage one another and build each other up. 

When we are tempted to be negative or criticise our friends, 

instead, help us to… 

Encourage one another and build each other 

up. 

Amen 

 

“Encourage one another and build each other up.” 

1 Thessalonians 5.11 

The word ‘build’ makes us think of a construction of some kind. 

Building takes time, perseverance and commitment but       

destroying or tearing down takes no time at all. 

Some of our children performed a short play in which the main 

character’s friends said encouraging words to her, which added a ‘happy’ 

building block to her tower, until one friend said one unkind thing and 

she knocked the whole tower down. We tend to remember the unkind 

things that are said to us, more than the kind things. 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.55 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of 

immediate harm 
Contact us: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Speak with our DSL Mrs Jones in the school office 
You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Figures of speech—onomatopoeia 
 

Onomatopoeia is when the word sounds like the 
thing it is describing. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 24th April 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 88.98% 

Late marks this week: 4 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 3 

Bank Holiday Chicken Curry Roast Pork Fish Finger King’s Option 1 

 Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Veggie Dippers Coronation Option 2 

Dessert  Shortbread Brownie Pineapple Cake Lunch 



Bumble Bee Bram & William - speedy reading and great partner work.  

Rufus, Charlie and Samuel - relating facts to our topic in English and reading lessons. 

Honey Bee Poppy L - for showing courage and perseverance in Maths. 

Ivy Bee Nelly - for excellent perseverance when learning to add fractions.  

Camilla - for being so upbeat and positive during the SATs revision period.  

Bee-Haviour Freddie K - for working really hard on behaviour expectations. 

Sports Bee Ila - for always showing the school games values and helping others. 

Photos will be in next week’s Buzz. 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

School attendance - why it is important: 
 
As a parent or carer, you want the best for your children. Having a good education is an important factor in opening up more 
opportunities in adult life. Did you know that: 

 a child who is absent a day of school per week misses an equivalent of two years of their school life 
 90% of young people with attendance rates below 85% fail to achieve five or more good grades of GCSE and around one 
third achieve no GCSEs at all 
 poor examination results limit young people’s options and poor attendance suggests to colleges and employers that these 
students are unreliable 
 poor school attendance is also closely associated with crime a quarter of school age offenders have truanted repeatedly 
 at least 1 million children take at least one half day off a year without permission 
7.5 million school days are missed each year through unauthorised absence 
GCSEs may seem a long way off for you and your child but all absence at any stage leads to gaps in your child’s learning. This 
in turn can: 

 mean that they fall behind in work 
 affect their motivation 
 affect their enjoyment of learning 
 lead to poor behaviour 
 affect their desire to attend school regularly affect their confidence in school 
 mean they miss out on the social life of school and extra curricular opportunities and experiences 
affect their ability to have or keep friendships. 

 
Supporting your child's school attendance 
Good school attendance habits are best started early. Children learn from those around them and you as parents/carers set 
the standards and expectations for your child. Showing your child the importance of attending school every day not only helps 
your child to settle quickly when starting school but helps them to keep and maintain friendships and enjoy the school envi-
ronment. 
Be organised, have a plan, be consistent and involve your child. 
You should: 

 Create good routines for mornings at home so that your child can arrive punctually and they are properly equipped; this 
will also mean your mornings can start calmly too. 
 Make time to encourage and show interest. Chat to them about the things they have learnt, what friends they have made 
and even what they had for lunch! Remember children can be tired when coming out of school, so a short chat over a snack or 
later that evening may produce a better result than a long list of questions. 
 Read all school communications. A home/school diary can help with communication only when all parties use it as intend-
ed. 
 Attend school open evenings and functions. 
 Check your child understands the homework and that it has been completed. Support them in completing homework by 
creating a calm space for them to work in and set specific times during the week when homework should be done. 
Avoid absence from school wherever possible. Try to make doctors and dental appointments out of school hours. Absence 
means your child will miss out on the academic studies and will also learn that education is not the main priority within the 
family. This can have a lifelong effect. 
There tends to be good reasons why children become reluctant to attend school. Take the time to listen to your child, share 
any concerns you or your child may have with the appropriate member of school staff and seek support at the very earliest 
opportunity. 
 

More information from the Isle of Wight Council HERE 

 

 

https://www.iow.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-attendance/why-high-attendance-is-important-for-education/


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

https://www.childnet.com/help-and-advice/parental-controls/ 

https://www.childnet.com/help-and-advice/parental-controls/


 

 

 

 

 

Y5&6 Ivy Bee Class: StoneCrabs Theatre 

On Monday, we welcomed Franko and Caroline from StoneCrabs Theatre, who led a workshop on respect with Ivy Bee class. 

Lots of areas were explored, including what disrespect and respect looks like, why people might show disrespect and to who, 

and the use of words used in a derogatory way. Franko and Caroline have lived experience (both are gay, and Franko has also 

experienced prejudice due to his Brazilian accent), and the children were really interested in finding out more about their 

lives. The children were also brave in sharing some of their experiences, including instances where they might have              

experienced or seen disrespect, or where they feel confident to be themselves in their own way. The children read and       

discussed a case study, and then summed up their thoughts about respect. I was hugely impressed with the children’s        

responses, thoughts and ideas; they listened to Franko, Caroline and each other with respect and participated in the           

discussions with maturity. Thank you to the children and to Franko and Caroline for a worthwhile afternoon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bumble Bee Class 

Year 1 and 2 Bumble Bees studied the work of Zaria Forman today, and then worked       

together to create our own collaborative piece of art, based on drawing water. We started 

with drawing a continuous line, and then added colours and textures using some of the 

drawing techniques we've been learning. 

Meanwhile, the Reception Bumble Bees have been practising their scissor skills, exploring 

a range of different materials and discussing which ones were easy and which were more 

tricky to cut. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Gates 

The gates will now be closed at 3pm every day, rather than at the end of clubs.        

Please collect your children from after-school clubs from the hall door,  except for the 

bell ringers (St Mary’s Church) and cricket club (Warnes Lane). 

Many thanks. 



Key dates this year 
 

 May: Y2 SATs ‘quizzes’ 

 

 Monday 1st May - Bank holiday - School Closed 
 

 Friday 5th May: King’s Coronation Celebrations (letter to follow) 
 

 Monday 8th May: Extra Bank Holiday (due to the King’s Coronation) 
 

 Tuesday 9th—Friday 12th May: Y6 SATs 
 

 Sunday 14th May: Walk the Wight 
 

 Tuesday 16th May: Royal Coronation Junior Prom at Osborne House (TBC)  
 

 Friday 26th May: Last day of term 
 

 Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June: Half term 
 

 Friday 16th June: Mufti day in return for cakes for Northcourt Manor Open 

Gardens 
 

 Monday 19th—Wednesday 21st June: Y4 Kingswood residential 
 

 Friday 23rd June: Sports Day (details to follow nearer the time) 
 

 Monday 26th June: Tony Peek Poetry Workshops 
 

 Thursday 29th June: Y6 Leavers’ Service at Portsmouth Cathedral (letter to 

follow nearer the time) 
 

 Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th July: High school transition days 
 

 Tuesday 4th July: Whole school transition morning 
 

 Friday 7th July: Reports go home 
 

 Tuesday 11th July: Forest Day (TBC) 
 

 Tuesday 11th July: Parents Evening 
 

 Friday 14th July: Science Day (details TBC) 
 

 Monday 17th—Tuesday 18th July: Y6 Corfe residential (details to follow) 
 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 
 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 













Starting on Friday 28th April, Mr Goldsmith will 

be running eight Dynamos Cricket sessions for 

children aged 8-11 at Cowes Cricket Club. 

The sessions are open to all children aged 8-11 

(not just from Brighstone) and will run between 

5.15pm and 6.15pm each Friday evening, with 

the final session taking place on Friday 16th 

June. 

The cost of the eight-week programme is just 

£20 - to sign up your child, please click on the 

following link - https://ecb.clubspark.uk/

Dynamos/Course/3967cab0-ff75-4535-94ed-

8c5393c65e6e. For signing up, your child will 

receive a personalised playing shirt, Topps 

Cricket Attax Cards and access to the Dynamos 

App. 

Any children that sign up could end up as part 

of the Cowes U11 hardball squad, whilst any 

girls that sign up will be part of the Cowes U11 

Girls Dynamos squad for the 2023 season. 










